New Course for Summer 2005

June 7-July 1, M-F 9-11 am

 LING 575 (enrollment for 3 hours’credit: line 87773U, undergraduate; line 87774G, graduate)

Structure of Ponca

 

This course will explore the structure of the Ponca language, a Native American language closely related to Omaha, Kaw (Kansa), Osage, and Quapaw, which together form a subgroup of a far-flung group of languages--called the Siouan language family by linguists--that share a common ancestry.  These include Dakota Sioux, Mandan, Crow, Hochunk (Winnebago), Iowa, Otoe, Missouria, and others currently and formerly spoken in North America.  The traditional components of Ponca grammar will be covered:  its set of basic sounds (phonology), word-formation (morphology), sentence structure (syntax), and meaning in discourse (semantics/pragmatics).  Although this will not be a conversation course, an invited fluent speaker or videotaped sound recordings will be included to give students a chance to develop a feel for the spoken language.  A brief overview of the writing systems previously and presently in use for documenting and teaching Ponca will enable students to analyze and translate texts as a tool for learning, and the analysis of a short written passage will be required as the take-home final exam. If you've ever wondered why the Ponca and English languages "say things backwards" from each other, if you'd be fascinated to know that Ponca has more than ten words meaning "the," or if you'd simply like to know more about a uniquely beautiful language, this course is for you!

  

The completion of this course satisfies various program requirements at KU: the non-Indo-European language requirement for the PhD in Linguistics, elective hours for the MA in Linguistics, a one-semester structure course for undergraduate Linguistics majors, and an elective course for the MA in Indigenous Nations Studies, the Linguistics and Language Teaching Studies Track.  Non-KU students who would like to take the course might consider enrolling through KU as a non-degree seeking student, and an online application can be obtained at www.admissions.ku.edu (undergraduate--no transcript required) or www.graduate.ku.edu (graduate).  This is the procedure, because it will not be possible for students to enroll for the course this June through the reciprocal agreement between KU and Haskell since Haskell will not be in session during the summer.

For further information, please contact the instructor, Kathleen Shea kdshea@ku.edu, at (785) 841-6149 (Lawrence, KS), (580) 765-3001 (Ponca City, OK), or the University of Kansas Department of Linguistics (785) 864-3450 (Lawrence, KS).

 

